
E-mail from David Herlihy,  

Executive Director 

Vermont Board of Medical Practice 

March 10, 2016 

 

Hi Loring – I understand that this may be taken up today at 10 or possibly 

tomorrow 9 to 9:30.   

 

The Board of Medical Practice supports H.690 as an appropriate amendment of 

the statutes to allow physicians to use acupuncture in their practice without 

obtaining a separate acupuncture license.  The Board asks the Committee to 

consider adding physician assistants licensed under chapter 33 of this [26 

V.S.A.] title.  Acupuncture is a medical task that could be delegated by a 

physician to a qualified physician assistant.   

 

 

I could call in today, if that might be acceptable to the Committee.   

 

I have a meeting in Montpelier tomorrow and could come by to testify in 

person between 9 and 9:30, or preferably earlier if there is any chance that the 

Committee might convene earlier.   

 

Thank you,    

 

David K. Herlihy 

Executive Director 

Vermont Board of Medical Practice 

802-657-4220 

P.O. Box 70 

Burlington, VT  05402 

 

Please Note New Email Address as of July 27, 2015: 

david.herlihy@vermont.gov 


